
Lake Sawyer Hawks Meeting Minutes 

May 4, 2017 

Cedar Grange #534, 22531 SE 218th St, Maple Valley, Wa 

 

 

 

 

7:00 PM---- Meeting was called to order by Randy Ling (President) welcoming all attending to 

the club meeting---There were 18 people present with all introducing themselves.  

 

 

7:05--General Discussion—Randy Ling reporting for Gabe Hanzeli (Treasurer) reported that as 

of the May meeting there are currently 57 paid members for 2017---Randy Ling reported that as 

a result of the membership dues increase and subsequent retro-membership payments the club 

has a current balance of $2800.00 dollars in the club account, with $1400.00 in planned 

expenditures identified in the club budget for the remainder of 2017---It was reported that there 

was a good pilot turn out for the Thursday May 4th float fly with a perfect sunny day  and light 

winds under 1 mph. 

 

 

7:12--New Business—Randy Ling reported that field use by pilots has been down most likely as 

a result of poor flying weather conditions this spring. 

 

 

7:15—New Business continued—Randy Ling reported that Washington State House Bill 1049 

regarding proposed rules on the prominent display of contact information on the exterior of a 

model aircraft had been reintroduced---Randy Ling suggested that members concerned about this  

bill may wish to review the AMA web site and contacting their local representative regarding 

HB 1049. 

 

 

7:20—New Business continued— Randy Ling reported that the initial volunteer review and 

comments on a proposed updating of the club bylaws in reference to AMA guidelines had been 

completed----Randy Ling noted that in relation to the July 22 Maple Valley Kid’s Day that the 

club is investigating club logo tee shirts and or hats which would be made available for donation 

to the club 

 

7:30—Show and tell began with 3-aircraft on display and discussed. 

 

 

7:30—Volunteer Support---In relation to the Maple Valley Kid’s Day several members 

volunteered to pre-assembly of a total of 280 Delta Dart kits as time allowed with the remaining 

kitting will be completed at the June club meeting   

 

 

7:40— Meeting was adjourned. 


